RESOLUTION NO. R-17-48

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING ACCEPTANCE OF EMERGENCY
WORK PERFORMED BY LINAWEAVER CONSTRUCTION,
INCORPORATED, FOR THE EMERGENCY REPAIR OF NORTHEAST
58™ TERRACE AT NORTH PARK AVENUE AND AUTHORIZING
FINAL PAYMENT IN THE AMOUNT OF $84,552.00.

WHEREAS, extensive rainfall caused significant damage to Northeast 58™ Terrace at North
Park Avenue requiring the immediate closure of the street; and

WHEREAS, Linaweaver Construction, Incorporated submitted a proposal in the amount of
$84,552.00 to complete the emergency work; and

WHEREAS, the street repair has been completed to the satisfaction of the Director of Public
Works.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF
GLADSTONE, MISSOURI, AS FOLLOWS:

THAT, the City Manager of the City of Gladstone, Missouri is hereby authorized to accept the
emergency work and make final payment in the amount of $84,552.00.

FURTHER, funds for such purpose are authorized from the Capital Improvements Sales Tax
Fund and the Transportation Sales Tax Fund.

INTRODUCED, READ, PASSED AND ADOPTED BY THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY
OF GLADSTONE, MISSOURI, THIS 9™ " OCTOBER 24

{
. D. Mallams, Mayor

ATTEST:

bk &, Goufyno

Ruth E. Bocchino, City Clerk




Department of Finance
Memorandum

DATE: September 27, 2017
TO: Scott Wingerson, City Manager
THROUGH: Timothy A. Nebergall, PE; City Engineer; Director of Public Works
FROM: Glen Whitten, Construction Contracts Administrator
Q{lepair

RE: NE 58" Terrace at N. Park Avenue Emergency Stree

Staff received the following bid for the referenced repair:

Linaweaver Construction Inc. $84,552.00

NE 58" Terrace washed out during the heavy rains in late July which required the immediate
closure of the street. Consequently, staff requested a bid from Linaweaver Construction,
Incorporated to complete the repair which included the installation of two 60 inch pipes to
replace the existing 48 inch pipe that failed. The City was also able to address some bank
stabilization issues with riprap just north of the project per the request of residents in the area.

Linaweaver Construction is currently under contract with the City on other projects.
Linaweaver Construction’s bid was considered to be fair and allowed the City to expedite

completion of the work. The project is now complete and the street is open to traffic.

If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact me at your

convenience.



